
From Rafael Tovar
To: Gary Copeland
Cc: Church of Christ in Harvest, AL that meets on Kelly Spring Road

December 2023

Good evening, all brothers, peace and grace be to all of you in the 
Lord Jesus Christ. 

I am pleased to report on the activities of the month December, 
continuing with the work of bringing the lessons from brother 
Jorge Carmona, “Preparing Workers,” and “How to Establish an 
Evangelist”, thus achieving a large number of brothers from 
Venezuela who are receiving such teachings. So far these months 
we have achieved significant reach that we will continue for the 
year 2024, if the Lord allows It and gives us life. 

Grateful for your time and spiritual support as well as economic for 
all brothers of Venezuela.

Your brother in Christ, Rafael Tovar.
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Baptism





Friend Mauro received 
baptism for the forgiveness 
of sins



Bible studies
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